

KATHRYN MILLS daughter of Mr. and Mrs. James H. Mills, 156 Mountainview Rd. south, has graduated from University of Toronto, Erindale Campus, with a Bachelor of Arts Degree in Anthropology. She is a graduate of Georgetown District High School.



DONALD K. Densmore, son of Mr. and Mrs. Manley Densmore of Stewarttown, received his Bachelor of Applied Science in Chemical engineering at University of Toronto on June 4. Donald is a graduate of Stewarttown school public Georgetown and District High school.



DEBORAH ANN CLAYTON daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Clayton of Georgetown, has graduated from Toronto East General Orthopaedle hospital. She attended Park school public Georgetown and District High School. She will be joining the staff of Peel Memorial Hospital, Brampton, with duties to commence in August.



LORRAINE SECKINGTON, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Harold Seckington, 9 Hyatt Cres., Leamington, and formerly of Georgetown, received an honors physical education degree from the University of Western On-tario. She will enter College of Althouse, Education, London, in the fall, to obtain her teaching certificate. Louise Cowan, nee Seckington, graduated from Althouse college this Both were former students of Georgetown and District High School.

## Gathers At Museum bridge tournament was chosen

The June meeting of the Halton County Museum

Miss Ruth Evans, regent, opened the meeting with the prayer of the order followed by the secretary's report, given by Mrs. A. Gilmer and the treasurer's report given by Mrs. K. Meers. Correspondence was read and \$10 donated to the Canadian National In-

Mrs. Keith Barber, education convener, announced the names of the Canadian History essay contest winners held in the elementary schools. At Centennial school the winner was Kim Moody, whose topic was Sir John A. MacDonald and David Wallace received topic was the Halifax Explosion. At Stewarttown school the winner was Mary Joan MscQuarrie and her topic was William Lyon Mackenzie King. Wool was distrubted by the

ting. A committee for the 74-75

OMOM

THE HERALD, Wednesday, June 26, 1974 - Page 13

#### LIMEHOUSE NEWS

The staff of Limehouse were in excellent spirits at the Public School enjoyed a end. barbecue and made presentations to members leaving the school at the home of principal Mr. David Haley and his wife at Killside on Thursday evening.

We extend sympathy to the Grieve family in the passing of Wayne last week due to a drowning accident at Calgary.

Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert English and daughter, Mrs. Cy Wilson have returned from an enjoyable three weeks in England. They visited his two sisters and many other relatives mostly near London and Southampton.

Mrs. Usher of Sault Ste. Marie is spending a week with her friend Mrs. Forster and

Long time residents of this area will regret to learn of the death of a beloved friend Mrs. McLean who passed away at Cumberland Nursing Home near Ottawa, on June 9. She was buried at Exeter on June minister of Limehouse and Knox Presbyterian Churches from 1925 to 1930 when they were called to Wingham.

Mr. R. Goldman of Brisbane Australia, on a round-the-world business trip, detoured from New York for the weekend with his in-laws, the Forsters a week

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Forster, Sr. on the occasion of their fortieth wedding anniversary on June 23. On Saturday their son and his wife, Mr. and Mrs. Brian Forster, entertained about thirty people at their home in their honor. Sunday was also grandson Kevin's nineth birthday.

The W. M. S. met at the home of Mrs. Mitchell and Mrs. Sanford on Wed. evening with eleven attending. Vice-pres. Mrs. Sanford opened the meeting by reading "An Ancient Prayer". Scripture was read by Mrs. Patterson and

Mrs. Noble led in Prayer. Roll call was answered by a verse of Scripture as was text word "house", and several read current events.

Treas, Mrs. Patterson read a letter from the Presbytery. Treas. Mrs. A. W. Benton completed her review of the life and work of Sir Wilfred Grenfell.

The meeting closed with the Mizpah in unison and lunch was enjoyed afterwards.

Limehouse Cub leaders Steve Thompson, Elaine and Dave Saturday night. Hannah recently attended a nature course for Scout and Cub leaders held at Blue Springs Scout Reserve. The weekend wild flowers, birds and pond Clinton. life. The last day of the course was also open house at Blue Springs to which the public was invited. Visitors took part in cooking eggs on a stick over a fire and boiling water in paper bags. Tea was served on the lawn in the afternoon.

Cub Tony Van Dam has received his collectors badge. The Scouts enjoyed a weiner roast last week on the Scout property on the 6th Line.

Two Limehouse boys attended the District Scout Camporee held this year at Blue Springs. Dave Hannah helped with first aid and cooking while Roger Brown represented the Limehouse

Because Roger was alone, he joined in with the Ashgrove troop. The theme was ploneering and camperaft and this troop succeeded in making a table, a dish rack and a leanto out of wood and were third when the points were totalled at the end of the camp. It poured rain but all the boys stayed and

Countess of Strathmore Chapter, IODE was held at the Monday June 17 with a good attendance of members. A tour of the museum preceded the meeting conducted by Mrs.

Erla Britton, curator. stitute for the Blind canvass.

now is honorary vice-president. Two new members were welcomed into the Chapter by the Regent; Mrs. Alex Grieg, a honorable mention. David's and Mrs. H. T. Sanderson, a Services at Home and Abroad convener, Mrs. Robert Ballantine, for summer knit-

The W. I. meeting was held in Limehouse Memoria! !.... ... Mon. evening with ten attending, and Pres. Mrs. Booth

Fair exhibits and catering events coming up later.

4H club work. A trip to the Ontario Science

The meeting closed with the Queen. Mrs. Mileham provided a

Mrs. Wayne Lister altended the YW-YMCA convention in Coronto last week.

Mr. and Mrs. John Mileham

We used to hear that lightning didn't strike twice but we haven't since we heard various proofs otherwise

The latest contradiction was at the farm of Walter Linham a new telephone necessary.

Rev. P. Barrow conducted communion services on Sun. Next Sun, the regular service will be at 9:45 and congregational picnic will be held at 1:00 p.m.

#### HORNBY

Nix and Marie Murray. The next euchre match will be on

and family spent Sunday with

number of members and guests o'clock. met in the home of Mr. and The next stop was at the

suitable poem. Minutes were Dominion Centre.

around for all to see. U.C.W. Creed. lovely lunch which was served

lunch.

the Hulls family took place on Burt. Sunday June 23 when a good number of the family met in the Community Centre, The home in Listowel after spen- Thompson and Mrs. Tom New Mexico, a victory that weather was ideal and a ball ding a few days with her son Bousefield. A communion cup saved Colorado, California and game was enjoyed by the young and daughter-in-law Mr. and

Lorraine Burt and her sister Linda had charge of the races young participating.

relatives. He is the 6th grand- gift. son for Mr. and Mrs. Fred Hulls.

present whose home was farthest away and it went to Leonard Smith who came from Alberta. The one having a birthday nearest to the reunion date was Alice Brush whose birthday was June 25. Linda O'Connor had made

and decorated a cake in honour of her parents whose wedding anniversary was that day. Although there were a few absent due to various reasons it was a success and an enjoyable

members from neighbouring institutes and their friends had a most enjoyable trip on Thursday of last week. The large comfortable Dennys' bus operated by their driver Mr. Aeken drove to the Community Centre shortly before 9 a.m. when most of the passengers boarded. There were two other stops to get the remaining 48 passengers on the way: Silverwood Service Station and

beautiful Allan Gardens in

Then the evening meal was

Mrs. Ada Kirkwood and Mrs.

in charge of planning this trip. When the business part of the It took much time on the meeting had been dealt with the telephone to get a bus load as guest speaker, the Rev. Stiles, two unforeseen events happastor of the church was called pened on the same day. to the front. In place of the However, with some help from usual topic, a question period the president and the branch followed. Many questions, director there was a full bus. mostly pertaining to the church The efforts of all were ap-

with Mr. Stiles giving the an- time in almost two weeks and it turned out to be a delightful outing for all.

Brisbane school was the each person was asked to bring scene of the Grade 8 graduating an antique or a keepsake and its banquet on Thursday evening history. Many articles of value last week. Graduates from the and interest were handed Ballinafad Community were Danny Wright, Craig Thomp-The meeting closed with the son, Steven and Donald given to the church treasurer Saunders, Jacqueline Koper-Mrs. Marshall assisted Mrs. draad, Karen Kirkwood and due end of June. An extra \$500. Wrigglesworth) and two Madill and Mrs. Linstead with Alan Gales. The girl and boy will be available if needed, children visited Mr. and Mrs. with the highest points for Volunteers to clean the church Cliff Wrigglesworth, for the Meetings have been athletes of the year were Susan all day June 25 are needed. month of May, while her discontinued for the next two Greatrix and Alan Gales. The holiday months. The next Principal's Trophy was won by report UCW meetings and course in Ottawa. They live in meeting will be in September. Steven Lozinski, and the advertise the UCW coming Prince George, B.C. Coningsby W.I. Citizenship events and any other reporting The annual get-together of Award was won by Sharon by stewards. It was decided to

A successful night of enwith an eager group of children, tertainment and fun was held at teen-agers, and those not so the Community Centre on Saturday when another A buffet style meal was Millionaires' night was sponwelcomed as as there were a were given play money to participate in the games. A lucky draw was held every hour Mr. and Mrs. Bill Hulls of beginning at ten. Much of the London were present and and play money was used for this introduced their young son and it made for much fun and Jason William to the admiring nearly everyone present got a

> Donations of baking and other articles were used in the

## BINGO

THURSDAY NIGHT at 8:00 p.m.

HOLY CROSS

PARISH HALL MAPLE AVENUE GEORGETOWN

20 REGULAR GAMES \$10, PER GAME OTHER SPECIALS

JACKPOT 57 Numbers

PROCEEDS FOR HOLY CROSS CHURCH

#### BALLINAFAD NEWS

Mrs. Morgan Madill and her There was much to be seen daughter Mrs. Del Linstead there. A picnic lunch was enwere hostesses to the June joyed there and passengers meeting of the U.C.W. A large boarded the bus again at one

Mrs. Linstead. The president Mrs. Ernest Toronto. After an hour and a Blanch Miller of Toronto called McEnery called the meeting to half spent there, some time was order and opened with a spent downtown at the after visiting with other

read and approved. The treasurer's report enjoyed at the "Old Ed's showed that the many en- Restaurant". deavours that had come up this The bus arrived back at the

spring had been successful and starting point around 8 p.m. Mrs. Leo Jamieson had Lille Given were the committee

charge of the devotional. were handed to Mr. Norman preciated. Sinclair who in turn, read them The sun shone for the first

A lively discussion followed. It was an enlightening and interesting period. For roll call

served at 5 p.m. George Hulls sored by the Hall board. For was spokesman for the clan and your two dollars admission you few new faces appearing among the younger set.

There was a gift for the one

Ballinafad W.I. along with

A visit to the Black Creek pioneer village was the first

lucky draws. It was a fine wind up to the season's activities sponsored by the Community the help given in this last event and look forward to more on the local scene after the summer holidays.

Mrs. Sam Cotter and Mrs. the Marshalls Thursday relatives in the community. Mrs. Cotter left for Jamaica on Friday with her husband who

has been transferred there.

#### HORNBY

Hillcrest UCW meeting was held in the fellowship room with 18 persons present. Mrs. Roy

two weddings.

discontinue giving Bibles to of the last small flock of anyone married in the Hillcrest Trumpeter swans. The birds church, as of Sept. 1. The In- number 5,000. duction Service will be held in Mrs. W. Bird thanked early September. In the ab- everyone taking part in the sence of the treasurer, Mrs. H. program, plus the lunch Robson, Mrs. C. Wrigglesworth committee, who were Mrs. J. gave the treasurer's report. It Carney and Mrs. V. Picket. A was decided that \$1000, will be social half hour was enjoyed. and be used towards payment

have a Daffodli Luncheon again Mrs. Del Linstead and family. Garry is being presented to territories from Confederate Hillcrest church.

Rev. Donald will preach at Hillcrest August 25, and on Aug. tith and to the church will be Centre Board. They appreciate closed Congregational picnic will be held June 23, a church sevice will be held at Ford Wickson's at 11.15 a.m., dinner following, and then recreation.

Roll call. A favorite song that brings back fond memories, was answered. Mrs. Neelands, Mrs. F. Wickson, and Mrs. M. McLaughlin were in

charge of the program. Mrs. McLaughlan was planist and presented Miss Marilyn McNabb and Miss Dale Wickson, two of her pupils, who played plano solos which were enjoyed. Mrs. F. Wickson took the devotional, Honor God, with

your bodies. Mrs. J. Neelands closed with prayer. A film entitled, A Foot Wilson, president, opened with Note To Genesis, taken on the a poem. Mrs. Jim Carney read west coast, was shown. Fifty the minutes of the last meeting. years ago Ralph Edwards There was no correspondence. settled in a remote valley amid Mrs. F. Wickson gave a the coastal mountains of report about the stewards' Western Canada. In addition to meeting. The group catered to carving out a home for his family, he assumed personal It has been decided to responsibility for the survival

Marilyn Hawtin (nee Press reporter's duty is to husband Victor was taking a

Mrs. Jim Hamilton

next spring. Committee to plan One of the most decisive Mrs. Linstead returned to her it consists of Mrs. Francis Union victories was scored in inscribed with Lynne and other Far Western states and

#### Limehouse Lady Winner

'gasoline' in the Pepelcola

"Beat the Cost of Living"

FRIDAY

Mrs. Barbara Case of Mr. Jack Watson, sales manager for Kitchener Limehouse became a very happy woman last Thursday when she received a cheque for

Beverages, presented the cheque to Mrs. Case at her home on June 20. Mrs. Case said that her Mrs. Case won the prize for mother would be receiving half spelling out the word

## KENTNER'S PHARMACY

48 MAIN ST. S.

THURSDAY \$ ..... 9 A.M. - 6 P.M.

SUMMER HOURS MONDAY ..... 12 NOON - 9 P.M TUESDAY ..... 9 A.M. - 7 P.M. WEDNESDAY

Pepsi bottles.

of the \$500 as she helped to

collect the vinyl liners from

SATURDAY ..... 9 A.M. - 12.30 P.M. VACATION

JULY 28 - AUGUST 12

EVERY MONDAY AT 8:00 P.M.

AT THE

CREDIT VALLEY CLUB (BUSES RUNNING)

20 - 540. Games \$100000 JACKPOT IN 54 NUMBERS

NO ADMISSION CHARGE CARDS 3 FOR \$1.00

-Lic. No. 119725-

Sponsored by Georgetown Elks No. 540 Proceeds for Deaf Detection in Children and

Community Projects.

## AROUND TOWN

WITH ANN SOMMERS

(...An advertising feature designed to keep you better informed of what's new around town).

#### Dog 'N Suds Drive-In 877-7121

185 Guelph St.

THE MAIN REASON for the continuing success of Dog 'N Suds is, according to its manager Ed Browne, the good service that is provided by this Guelph Street drive-in. It goes without saying that the reason for this good service is that the right people are hired and the right training provided. The length of service of the Dog N Suds' 13 employees varies from five years to one week. If you want to apply for a job here there is no worry about not having experience because there is none required. The only requirement is that you must like people, get along with them, and be able to serve their needs. There is no way that the people can find out absolutely if a prospective employee will fit in at Dog 'N Suds so everyone is given the benefit of the doubt. The prospective employee has the ultimate decision as to whether or not he or she will work at Dog 'N Suds and then the on the job training will start. So if you are looking for a job take a look at Dog 'N Suds.

#### Market Place Optical

Streetsville

826-5292

THIS FIRM is a multi-store firm with stores in Streetsville. Georgetown, as well as two stores in Mississauga. They are expanding greatly and intend to open another store in a month or so. Some of the features that you will find at any of these stores include free adjustments on any glasses purchased in these stores. You can also get contact lenses at any of these stores. There are three types, hard soft and auqua. If you so desire you can get photogray or photo-sun put in your new glasses or you can get the old ones tinted. One of the really unusual features is that if you are in a rush for your glasses you can go to the lab in Streetsville and get same day service for your new glasses. If you are looking for new glasses give these

#### Georgetown Pools

78 Todd Rd.

people a try.

877-8072

REMEMBER THAT service plan that I mentioned a few weeks ago. Well negotiations are still going on. That doesn't mean that the pool builders are getting ready to throw out the plan just that it is such a new concept for these businesses that it needs careful consideration. Progress is being made in this area but that is just about the only area in which the pool builders are making progress. It has just been too wet for much work to be done on a pool. If you have every been around a construction sight you know how much havoc can be created by adverse weather. Mr. Heissler, the owner of Georgetown Pools has a word of warning to give to those people that are considering purchasing a pool. That word is to place your order now because there will be a shortage of material come August. So place your order now so that the materials can be ordered.

#### Robert Gougeon Home Furnishing

95 Main St. S.

877-2522

THIS DOWNTOWN Georgetown store is more than just a furniture store. Here you will also find the Servicemaster agent for Georgetown. This is a rug cleaning service and it is handled on a referral basis. It goes without saying that if you need your rug cleaned contact Robert Gougeon and he will see that the professionals will do it for you. The selection of carpets that you will find here, and you will find them here, is very good and features Harding and Bigelow products. So when you are in the market for new furniture for the living room or the dining room take a look at the carpets and make your redecorating complete.

### Mel's Antiques

877-4488 Glen Williams FOR THOSE of you who have an interest in refinishing and

restoring of old furniture or antique's Mel has a few helpful hints that you may like to heed. The first thing that you should know is that if you intend on stripping the old finish off some piece of furniture you should do it in the summer when you are able to work outside. Mel points out that the fumes from the paint stripper are really wicked. If you have never done this type of thing before then it is best to start with a small table or something like it because it has a lot of straight edges and is not as tedious a job as a chair. You can use either paint stripper, which is very expensive and takes off everything right down to the wood. A substance called methalhydrate can also be used. This is also a toxic compound. The material takes the old finish off gradually and you can be left with the finish that happens to appeal to you. That is, you have some degree of control over what happens when you are stripping a piece of furniture. Finally the material to use during this procedure is not an old rag but very fine steel wool. Mel has a lot of these hints so don't go away.

#### Barber And Henley Ltd.

877-2214 -

33 Main St. S. CANADA IS a land with many inland waterways but up until this year there have been surprisingly few commercial cruises on these rivers and lakes. This situation has been changed by the six day Great Lakes cruise that starts in Montreal and goes to Chicago. The great advantage of a cruise is that you can have the benefit of shipboard life without the rough waters of an ocean. The ship to be used on this cruise is the 'Stella Maris' which is a cruise ship the whole year round, being used in the Meditteranean during the winter months. Here again we have the situation where the facilities are not sufficient to meet the demand during the peak season. As a result the people at Barber and Henley would like to suggest that you book for 1975 right away. Who knows, you might be lucky and have a cancellation when you want to take the crusic. There are also cruises available on a Russian ship along the St. Lawrence and the Sagueny Rivers in Quebec. If it is a ship cruise that you are looking for go and talk to the people at Barber and Henley.

#### Ryder's TV Sales & Service

877-9796 35 Main St. S. ONE OF the features that most people look for when they are in the market for a TV or stereo equipment is the warranty. At Ryder's you will find out about an aspect of warrantles that you probably suspected as existing but were unable to pin-point. What I refer to is the fine print. This is ultimately too confusing for most people and they are content to concern themselves with the length of the warranty. Mr. Ryder's version of a good warranty is one that covers a suitable length of time but which also assures expert service. This is especially true if the customers move. The difference between a good warranty and an excellent one can be as small as one word. For example if you need a new picture tube and your TV is still under warranty, how many companies guarantee in writing that you will receive a NEW picture tube in exchange. A subtle but very important difference. That is where the fine print comes in. Magnavox TV, which you will find at Ryder's does guarantee things like this in writing. Go to Ryder's for your next TV and forget about your fine print worries.

### John Boughton Jeweller

73 Main St. S.

877-4313

EVERYONE TALKS about originality and being unique and puts these qualities very high on their list of priorities. But how many people when buying weeding and engagement rings consider it necessary to have a custom made ring. It is something to think about and you should do your thinking at John Boughton's. This is the place where you can take a basic design of a ring and change it around to suit your own personal desires. Even if what you want is not practical it can be arranged. You will also receive many helpful hints and suggestions as to what you can do with a ring. Go to Boughton's and describe the ring of your dreams to them and they will do the rest.

#### Georgetown Chrysler

15 Mountainview Rd. N. 877-5108 THE WOW program that is familiar to a lot of people of

Georgetown, especially the women is not a one-shot deal. This is in answer to the requests of a lot of the women drivers in town. This program has been immensely successful but due to the coming of most peoples summer holidays Mike Tarp has decided to postpone the next program until the fall. Again this program will be a free one. There is a large inventory of used cars in Georgetown Chrysler due to the large stock of new cars on hand. This leads to a lot of trade-in deals. Some of the used cars on hand are a '72 Corvette, '70 Trans Am, '70 Mustang, '67 Cutiass. These are just a few of the care available on the premises of this Chrysler Dealership but you will notice that this list of cars are Ford and GMC products. The conclusion is obvious and I can't help but wonder if Mike Tarp's neighbors are listening.

#### Fendley Florists

FENDLEY'S IS the name that means flowers in

82 Mill St.

877-3582

Georgetown but there are several other features that you will find at this Mill Street store. These features include a selection of cards that you may want to send with the flowers that you are sending. There is also a gift section in this store. There is an assortment of dried flowers as well as Dutch copper and German ceramic flower pots. These are especially good for the plants that you can obtain from Fendley's. Speaking of these plants, these people have a large selection of large plants that are used for institutional planting, that is planting in lobbles and offices. Drop into Fendley's and check out these interesting features.

# Strathmore Chapter

and also the Christmas card Members attending the recent National IODE convention held in Toronto, were Miss H. MacDonald, Miss Margery Mackenzie, Mrs. James Evans, Mrs. G. Farnell and Mrs. A. Gilmer. Besides attending the convention meeting and the main luncheon these members had the honor of being presented to Mrs. Pauline

McGibbon, Lleutenant-Governor of Ontario and later entertained at a reception given by Mrs. McGibbon. McGibbon was National President of the Independent Order of the Daughters of the Empire from 1963 to 1965 and

former member, who has returned to Georgetown to live, new member. The roll call was received and the collection Miss Margery Mackenzle, Mrs. R. Barber and Mrs. G. McGilvray provided the lunch. An informative talk was given by Mrs. Britton, curator of the museum, and she and the lunch committee were

thanked by Mrs. K. Meers.



in charge. Roll call was answered by naming your first school and your teachers in public school. The Pres. opened by reading "The Good World" and the W. I. Rally song was followed by the Collect.

Plans were discussed for Fall Mrs. Kirkwood reported on

Centre and a quilt block for their quilt wall there were mentioned.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Sanford spent about a week in Regina recently. They attended the conference of the Chemical Institute of Canada at the University of Saskatchewan. Mr. Sanford gave a paper on his own chemical research. Speakers from across Canada spoke on different aspects of

by several ladies present.

chemistry.

of Toronto are spending this week with Mr. and Mrs. Sam Mileham.

where three bolts have stuck this summer, the latest making

North Trafalgar Euchre club held its weekly euchre party Saturday June 15, at the North Trafalgar Recreation Centre. There were seven tables of euchre in play with the prizes going to Walter Barnard, Keith Webb, Donald Douglas and Wilbert Nix, men, and to Hazel Preston, Vi Preston, Violet

was spent learning to identify Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Rutledge of

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Rutledge

Birthday greetings are ex- Harry Scott's home. tended to William Clinton, who will celebrate his seventh birth-

place on the schedule trip.



Colonel Sanders and his boys make it "finger lickin' good"

116A GUELPH STREET

salad sale Buy one 16 fl.oz.salad

chicken Villa

877-5241